Razorback Billy Cart Derby Rules

1. All drivers must wear approved safety equipment, including knee and elbow pads and an Australian Standards Approved helmet.

2. All entrants agree to follow the instructions given by Event Officials during the course of events.

3. Billycarts will be scrutineered for safety before races.

4. Event officials reserve the right to disallow billycarts that do not conform to the specifications.

5. All carts must have adequate braking and steering mechanisms.

6. Children aged under 8 will only be allowed to compete in 100m races starting at 9.00 am.
7. Competitors aged 9 and over will compete in a 200m free roll race with two carts in each race.  All billycarts in the free roll will commence from a standing start.
i. No outside assistance is allowed

ii. No pedalling, pushing, paddling or propulsion of any kind is allowed

iii. Rocking is allowed

iv. Billycarts must proceed under their own weight

v. Billycarts must have fixed seating.  Remain seated during the race.

8. Billycarts must travel in a safe manner – no deliberate turning from side to side or crashing 

9. No refunds

10. The organising committee reserves the right to postpone the event due to inclement weather.  Radio C91.3 will broadcast details of postponement.     

11. The judges’ decision on race winners is final.

12. All participants enter at their own risk.  

13. The Razorback Billy Cart Derby is an alcohol free event.


Billycart Specifications

· Under 40 kg in weight

· Wheel-base maximum 2.1 m with 


maximum overhang 300mm

· Minimum width 800 mm

· Adequate steering is to be either wheel or rope

· Must have working brakes

· All wheel spokes must be enclosed

· No dangerous protrusions

· No motors, sails, pedals or other propulsion device

· Sturdy construction of all billy cart components

· Minimum of three wheels
Please note that this event is primarily meant to be a fun day for families in our community with an emphasis on participation rather than on winning.  We ask that everyone takes part in the spirit of the day and understands that our focus will be on the children’s participation, enjoyment and safety.





The organising committee








